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According to a recent FAQ, the Departments of Labor, the Treasury, and Health and Human Services (“HHS”) (collectively, “the 
Departments”) intend to issue guidance that would require large insured group health plans and self-funded plans to treat all 
prescription drugs as essential health benefits (“EHBs”). 

 Background

Generally, employers who offer large insured group health plans and self-funded group health plans are not required to cover 
EHBs. However, if the plan covers EHBs, the plan: 

• May not impose annual or lifetime dollar limits on EHBs; and 

• For non-grandfathered plans, cost-sharing for EHBs is counted toward the annual out-of-pocket maximum (“OOPM”).

Prescription drugs are listed as an EHB.

In recent years, some programs have been designed to designate only certain prescription drugs as “EHBs” and other 
prescription drugs as “non-EHBs.” This practice is often seen in connection with programs that utilize drug manufacture 
coupons or other copay assistance. 

HHS finalized the 2025 Benefit and Payment Parameters regulation. Notably, the rule codifies current policy that prescription 
drugs that a plan covers in excess of those covered by a state’s EHB-benchmark plan are considered EHBs, unless the 
coverage of the drug is mandated by state action. This rule applies to the individual and small group insured market. It does 
not apply to large insured group health plans and self-insured group health plans. 
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 FAQ 66 – Proposed Change for Large Insured Plans and Self-Funded Plans

At the same time the final rule was issued, the Departments announced in FAQ 66 their intent to issue rulemaking that would 
require large insured group health plans and self-funded group health plans to treat all prescription drugs covered by the plan 
as EHBs, effectively aligning the rules across markets.

As a result: 

• Annual and lifetime dollar limits on any covered prescription would be prohibited; and

• Cost-sharing would accumulate to the out-of-pocket maximum in a non-grandfathered plan.

 Employer Action

Employers should await further guidance from the regulators on this issue. Employers that have large insured group health 
plans or self-funded plans that have designated certain prescription drugs as non-EHBs may need to make changes to their 
plan design when guidance is issued. 


